Elementary School Building Committee

November 16, 2009

7:00 PM   
TOWN BUILDING



DRAFT MINUTES



Attending:  Steve Quinn, Craig Martin, Amy Finkel Hastings, Ellen Sturgis, MW, GB, David Korn, Lynn  Colletti, Phil Poinelli (SMMA), Lorraine Finnegan (SMMA), Neil Joyce (CMS)

Audience:  Bill Byron, Anne Needle (Stow Independent)

1. Minutes Volunteer - GB

2. Public Comment - None

3. Approval of Minutes

a. 10/9 - Amy moved, Craig 2nd – Unanimous

b. 11/2 – MW moved, Craig 2nd  - Unanimous

4. Review recent OPM reports

a. Greg mentioned we have designated trainees Wrigley, Julie Costello, Greg, Lorraine, to get reimbursements from MSBA.

5. CMS Org Chart; discussion with Neil Joyce

- Neil mentioned that “if we need Jim, we will bring him on board…”

- Amy motioned to approve new org chart from CMS.  Steve Quinn 2nd.  – Unanimous.

6. Report on recent committee meetings

a. Lorraine gave updates:  
Conservation:

· ANRAD and RDA went very well. Wetlands flagged and agreed upon.

· RDA filed after test pits dug for buffer.

· Planning board – Phil said the plan was very well received. 

· Gave description of project and phasing.

· Provided list of special permits that we would be requiring.

· They suggested we develop our formal planning board application as a draft ahead of time to have time to modify any issues that might be present.

· Will be two special permits required and one ZBA.

· Historical Commission:

· Why couldn’t the stone building stay?  Provided ESBC position

· Moved to memorializing ideas including the sundial on the south face of current gym building.  

· Several concepts discussed.including leaving a foundation footprint.

· CMS had arranged for estimate to move building which came out to $500K including a new foundation.  To move it to lower common, probably $600K.  Our budget included $28K to remove building.  No other monies to move building.

· Printing DD documents on January 7th to send to cost estimator.  SMMA will need a decision before then to know how to incorporate the stones from the building, what type of memorial, or if building is going to be moved.

· MW suggested we hold a meeting to finalize what will happen to the stone building and invite the HC to attend and give their input.  Ellen will work with Phil on draft letter and send a copy to historic commission, but the letter will be sent to the whole town.

7. SMMA report; timeline – 

· Lorraine had a building subcommittee meeting with Bill Spratt, MW, David Korn, Neil and Paul, architects, mechanical engineer, etc.  

· Not an air conditioned Gym, but cooling load can be re-directed to the gym area for some cooling within the gym during summer months when classroom is not being used.

· Talked through metering and submetering.  This will enable school to adjust efficiencies using submeters to maximize mechanical and lighting.  

· Over capacity of system to minimize redundancy.  

· Will meet with Bill Spratt and MW on the 23rd to look at what Bill currently does to optimize systems and where he has created those efficiencies.  Bill and MW would like to remain with the same proprietary spec controls as the other schools in the district.  This requires an ESBC vote and approval.

· 2-circuit system for parking lot lights, so they aren’t all on or off.

· Still need to get back to us on the types of lights.

· Bathroom – Use battery operated system

· Water filtration system – still well, so we need it because of the iron

· 2000 gallon day storage tank.  We currently have a 10K storage tank, but a smaller tank is more efficient and takes up less room.

· No bubblers on sinks in classrooms

· Landscaping – snow storage needs somewhere to go when plowing parking lot

· Pre –k/tot lot is very small already.  Mixture of hard surface and wood chips

· Fencing at pre-k lot is chain link on inside

· Terrace at library facing field.

· Had planned outdoor storage, residential-style two story building will be built near where the willow tree is now.

· Phil – continued to discuss floor plans and tweaked the design a bit.  Will be meeting with the teacher’s school building committee to go over some program/space issues.

· Dave Korn – Lighting issues.  Gas rebates, too.  Looking to get freebies from Hudson light and power as well.

· Generator and shelter requirements gone over with the fire dept.

· Building will not have official designation as a shelter, but there will be a need for accommodations to that end.

· Fire and Ross Perry want some modifications to be made to generator to be used as a type of shelter.

· Power outlets will be designated specifically for generator use.

· Heating and ventilation – no AC on generator

· Outstorage building can be used for pets as well, which is a requirement for a shelter.

· Does not have showers.  Emergency plan would be to rent portable showers.

· FD 

· Has expansion plans and we need to accommodate burn building and 6 or 8 additional parking spots.

· Will establish standing meeting to discuss hydrants around school, alarms, etc.


· Need to have another “Green” charrette (working session), required by Mass ChiPS.  This will probably be in December 14th, 7-9.  Hale Cafeteria.

· List of potential agenda items between now and DD.

· Lorraine brought up value engineering lists, if bids come below expected what might we be willing to add back into the project? (such as granite curbing opposed to concrete curbing)

· Add alternates (that’s what these are called) are common, must be prioritized, and followed in order.

· Next meeting is on the 30th.  Expect update to drawings and documents changes.

· Invite Historical Commistion to 30th meeting.

· Lorraine went through the calendar.

· Design documents on January 7th, presented on the 11th.  Sent to cost estimates to be returned on 21st, review cost estimate on the 25th.

· Feb through May will be contract documents being drawn up

· Need to get pre-qualifications for contractors looking for advertising this on feb 10th, docs out by feb 17th, response by bidders by March 3rd.  

· This give 60 days to evaluate contractors (GC’s and file-sub bids) which have to be pre-qualified.

8. Fundraising report

· None.

9. Approval of bills

· None.

10. Next meeting

· November 30th.  7 pm, Stow Town Building.

11.  Steve Quinn moved to adjourn.  Michael Wood 2nd.  Vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted by Gary Bernklow, 11/30/2009.

